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Chairman’s Report for 2009 by Claire Mitchell

The last twelve months has been a success for LEADER Brighton & Hove, we now have fourteen members and have hosted four comprehensive and interesting seminars on key subjects affecting diversity and equality in the City.
LEADER Brighton & Hove officially launched on Shrove Tuesday on The Pier with a workshop from ACCAS ‘Equality and Diversity – Understanding the Legal Requirements’.  This was organised by Fiona Martin, Vice Chair, demonstrating her commitment to LEADER’s Agenda. Nineteen people attended and enjoyed delicious pancakes whilst testing their own awareness of respectful working conditions, resulting in some very lively debates between the public and private sector.
In April we ran ‘Motivation and Retention of a Diverse Workforce, which was co-hosted by Barbara Harris from Brighton & Sussex University Hospital Trust and Mary Evans from Brighton & Hove City Council. Twelve people attended and the feedback was extremely positive with all the scores being either five or six out of six.
July’s Forum was kindly hosted by A4e Ltd and saw members getting all the facts about positively managing employees with mental health issues from RETAIN, Southdown Housing and Brighton & Hove City Council’s Supported Employment Team. Twenty people attended this Event and feedback included the following comment 

“Gets people talking about multitude of issues and generates awareness across the board.”

The final Forum was held in October to celebrate Black History Month, ‘Profit through Cultural Integration’, orchestrated by Barbara Harris, Lance Richard, Fiona Martin and Trevor Freeman and attracted twelve attendees. The focus was the actual diversity of the local population and how to best manage a diverse workforce.  Once again the feedback was excellent, including the comment:
“The case studies and interactive discussion was brilliant so I’d say more of that would be very useful. Also more time for people to ask specific questions”.
LEADER had a stand at both Brighton & Hove Business Shows to promote membership, thanks to everyone who came and volunteered their time to man the stand. The first show resulted in the creation of the LEADER Banner, which any member is welcome to use to promote their involvement. The second show prompted the production of a fantastic flyer to promote LEADER to local businesses.
LEADER went to Pride 2009 with Barbara Harris and had a presence on the Brighton & Hove University Hospital Trust Stand.

Through out this year LEADER has also enjoyed regular press coverage through the local press, mainly www.brightonbusiness.co.uk and The Argus; many thanks to Vicky Hoad our PR Office from Blue Rocket for making this possible.
Thanks go to Sam Rhodes, our Secretary, for not only providing fantastic administrative support but also finding Maryam Tafti to manage our website. Thanks to Maryam for her valuable input into the LEADER website and keeping it current. Thanks to Trevor Freeman, our Treasurer, for organising our formation, covering in the FSB newsletter, and all matters financial.
2010 for LEADER will see the delivery of another four useful and informative seminars, kick starting with ‘Recruiting Safely’ by Bernadette Ramsay on the 3rd February.

The main focus for 2010 needs to be the generation of more members now the formula for successful workshops has been crafted. This is everyone’s responsibility and for everyone’s benefit.

